

















Penn State School of Forest Resources Outstanding Alumni

Edited from Resources, newsletter of the Penn State School of Forest Resources

Four Penn State School of
Forest Resources Outstanding
Alumni were honored at the
School’s Alumni and Friends
Banquet on April 23, 2004, at
Toftrees Resort in State College:
James R. Grace ‘78, James C.
Nelson ‘52, Walter R. Rossman ‘50,
and Alden M. Townsend ‘64.

The purpose of the awards is to
recognize outstanding School of
Forest Resources alumni and to
foster closer relationships between
the award recipient and students,
faculty, staff, and other alumni. The
selection criteria for the award
include professional achievement,
excellence, impact, and recognition;
service to the profession, to the
School of Forest Resources, and to
the community; and demonstration
of high personal and professional
standards.

The School of Forest Alumni
will make up to four Outstanding
Alumni awards annually, and one
Outstanding Recent Alumni award
annually. Photocopies are
acceptable. Nominations for either
award are to be submitted by
September 30 each year to: School
of Forest Resources Alumni Group
Awards Committee, Ferguson
Building, Penn State, University
Park, PA 16802.

James R. Grace earned a Ph.D.
in Forest Resources, with a focus on
Forest Ecology, at Penn State in
1978, under the guidance of Dr.
Russell Hutnik. Jim's previous
academic training included a
Bachelor of Science in Forest
Management at the University of
Vermont in 1970, and a Master of
Forest Science at Yale University in
1972.

While completing his doctoral
degree requirements, be began
working as an adjunct professor at
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Rutgers University, Cook College.
Jim received the “Professor of the
Year” award at Cook College in
1978. In 1980 he became an
assistant extension specialist in
forestry at Cook College. In 1983,
he accepted an appointment as an
assistant professor and extension
forester with Penn State’s School of
Forest Resources. The Pennsylvania
Forestry Association honored Jim
with its Rothrock Award for
Conservation that year. He isa
28-yr. Member of SAF.

In 1987, Jim accepted a position
as deputy secretary in the
Pennsylvania Department of
Environmental Resources where he
administered the bureaus of forestry,
state parks, and geological survey.
He continued in that role until 1991
when he moved into his current
position as state forester of the
Bureau of Forestry.

James C. Nelson earned a B.S. in
Forestry at Penn State in 1952, then
embarked upon a 41-yearlong career
with the Pennsylvania Bureau of
Forestry, interrupted by one year of
service (1954-55) in the U.S. Army.

He began his employment with
the bureau as a research forester and
in 1960, and was promoted to forest
management specialist where he
worked under the guidance of M.K.
Goddard and Joseph E. Ibberson in
revising and expanding state forest
management plans. He was
instrumental in developing a new
inventory system, computerizing the
timber sales data, and furthering an
even-aged management policy for
state forestland. In 1965 he was
promoted to forest resources planner
and developed wildlife habitat
guidelines and a comprehensive
natural area and wildlife area
program for state forests. He
authored the “Forest Resource Plans

for State Forest Land” in 1970.

Jim was promoted to assistant
state forester in 1982 and to state
forester in 1989. He was
instrumental in establishing the
Pennsylvania Natural Diversity
Inventory in the Bureau of Forestry
and he promoted the Forest
Stewardship and the Project
Learning Tree programs. Jim has
been a member of the Society of
American Foresters (SAF) since 1952
and has served as vice chair and
chair of the five-state Allegheny
Society SAF, as SAF Visiting
Scientist to Clemson University, and
as a speaker at five SAF national
conventions. He is a 52-yr (Golden
member) of SAF, an SAF Fellow and
was elected to the National SAF
Council as District VII
Representative in 1985.

One of Jim’s hobbies is
collecting antique and historical
logging equipment that he has very
generously put on display at
countless public events throughout
the state; he has also prepared and
presents a popular slide program on
the history of Pennsylvania’s forests
which is being converted to a video
funded by The Foresters Fund and
the PASAF Division.

Walter R. "Dick” Rossman
served in the U.S. Army Air Force
during 1944-46. He earned a B.S. in
Forestry in 1950 and began his
38year career as a utility forester
with the Potomac Edison Company
in Maryland. In 1956 he took a
position as forest manager for the
Pennsylvania Electric Company in
Johnstown, Pennsylvania, where he
worked until his retirement in 1988.
He managed about 10,000 acres of
forest land, supervised Penelec’s
forestry staff, pioneered a
replacement tree planting program,
and administered a 25-year research
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Maryland’'s Working Forest:
Findings of a Recent Policy Study

By Lioyd C. Irland - The Irland Group, Al Goetzl - Seneca Economics, Inc., and Rob Wieland - Main Street Economics

We were delighted to be asked by the Maryland Center for Agro-Ecology, of Queenstown, MD, to conduct a
detailed review of Maryland’s forest resource and the amount of forest land needed to sustain its existing industry. To
do this, we analyzed Forest Service and Census economic data, conducted our own survey of wood usage, and reviewed
indicarors of the industry’s competitive position. We carried out case studies of the changing market for forest land,
and conducted a fairly thorough overview of existing forest policies. Our results are reported in a large report available
at http://agroecology.widgetworks.com/datafiles/pdf/1077145814_89267.pdf

In this note, we offer a condensed summary of our policy findings and recommendations.

Why a Working Forest Matters for Maryland
A continued available supply of locally produced wood products is important to Maryland, and, especially, its rural
economy. Reasons include:
*  Wood-based manufacturing is important to many rural counties;
* Timber production provides an additional reason for open space retention;
* Working forest infrastructure can support other social purposes; and retaining commercial forest retains
options
* The rural economy, while small in comparison to the State, is important to rural areas;
* Much of the loss of forest acreage and availability results from public actions such as improved highway links
to formerly remote parts of the State. These improvements have brought many benefits, but have also turned
extensive rural landscapes into subdivisions and sprawl.

Findings on Maryland Policies

How well have public policies been doing to sustain a working supply of wood? To assess this question, we
assembled data and conducted extensive interviews. Our basic conclusion is that while there are many policies aimed
at retaining land in forest, there are only a few that attempt to retain forests in managed condition as part of a future
wood supply. We divide our observations here into three categories: policy findings, information needs, and
recommendations. This is merely a short “bullet” listing of the points made; more discussion is supplied in our full
report.

Policy Findings

1. Maryland has a diverse suite of policies for open space protection, at all levels of government. Based on state
agency summaries, we estimate that about 24% of Maryland’s forest is now protected from conversion to other
uses. Additionally, numerous regulations affect management of private forest lands, especially along
waterways.

2. There are also programs of cost sharing, tax modification, and information and education designed to
motivate owners to manage private forests. Detailed information on participation, turnover, and effectiveness
of these programs is lacking.

3. Independent expertise on forest conditions and policy is lacking due in part to the lack of a forestry program
in the University of Maryland system.

4. We think that existing programs have helped, at least at the margin, in keeping forests under management.
But the regulations have focused largely on other issues and not on retaining managed forests.

5. More effective growth management is a precondition for meaningful forest retention in the future. In our
case study counties, however, we could see little evidence that growth management has caused development to
be more clustered; instead, it is spreading widely. It is not clear that the programs overall have materially
changed the amount of land developed. For example, minimum lot sizes and other classic zoning practices are
likely to be wasting land by causing more land conversion than otherwise might occur.

6. Maryland’s retention policies to date have left a patchwork of bits of land retained, but rarely have these added
up to meaningful units on the ground. We think that better land use can be achieved, to the benefit of future
Maryland citizens, without undue interference with property rights. Retaining manageable commercial forest
will be an important benefit of such policies.
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7. It is not yet certain that public ownership by itself, or even conservation easements, will be able to maintain
the area of working forest given the political polarization over management policies that is not really resolved
by these programs.

Information Needs

1. The most recent detailed forest landownership study in Maryland is more than 20 years old. An update is
seriously needed. A detailed wood usage survey of the secondary manufacturing sector is needed. Also, there
should be a periodic review of land use trends at the local level using county data. The 1997 analysis by
Maryland Department of Planning, Maryland’s Changing Land, should be updated to reflect the extensive
land use changes of the past five years.

2. DNR should assess the strengths and weaknesses of the State’s secondary wood-using sector, and periodically
update the woodflow analysis presented in this report. Better information is needed on markets for low-grade
wood and residuals.

3. Every two years the DNR should comprehensively assess its programs, their activities, and their results. On a
similar schedule, a full summary of public ownership and all conservation easements, and the degree to which
these lands permit timber management, should be prepared.

4. Aid to the logging sector, in a variety of forms, is needed, and economic aspects of timber availability need
more study.

Policy Recommendations
Previous reports summarize many excellent recommendations, as we have no need to replace those reports. We

focus here on ideas emerging from our own work in this project, and offer nothing concerning federal policies.

1. Ways should be developed to offset effects of public policy actions that reduce timber supply to achieve a No

Net Loss of timber availability due to public policy.

2. Review and expand the Forest Legacy Program, and improve the Forest Conservation Act process to provide
incentives to maintain manageable parcels instead of chopping them up. The DNR should assess innovative
options for slowing down parcel fragmentation; pilot test and evaluate ways to adapt to fragmentation for the
industry and for habitat and recreation values.

Conduct training and outreach on drafting of improved working forest conservation easements.

4. Use the Sustainable Forest Lands Assessment results to identify gaps in the state’s Green Infrastructure.
Using this, consider a program of trades to block up the tracts acquired in the Glatfelter and Chesapeake
acquisitions.

5. Ramp up the intellectual capital for policy analysis and evaluation and outreach, perhaps in cooperation with
nearby states.

6. Forestry incentive programs would benefit from a searching review designed to identify good ideas and
improvements. Also, review detailed practices and procedures in the regulatory programs to ensure that
results are being achieved in a cost-effective way that minimizes compliance costs.

bt

In summary, Maryland is a diverse forest state, with very different ecological and economic conditions ranging
from the mountains in the west to the Atlantic shore. No one set of policies works everywhere. Yet, despite the
increasing dominance of suburbia in the state, we think that a strong focus on retaining a locally produced wood
supply is in the public interest. It can be done. We hope our findings and the work of many others will be considered
as state leaders address these issues for the future. #¥

SAF CFE Recertifications

The SAF Certified Forester program is voluntary, non-governmental, and open to all qualified forestry
professional. CF’s agree to maintain continuing professional development by earning a minimum of 60 hours in
continuing forestry education credits during a three-year period. The following Allegheny SAF members have
completed this requirement and have been recertified in 2004: Dennis M. Galaway, NJ; Robert W. Piper, PA;
and Doug Tavella, NJ. &
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Allegheny SAF 2004 Summer Meeting

“History of Logging & Forest Management in the Appalachians”
August 4-6, 2004 at Snowshoe Resort and Cass Scenic Railroad in Cass, WV

Wednesday, August 4 Friday, August 6

12:00 - 7:00 pm Mountain Lodge Hallway, Snowshoe 8:00 am - 9:00am  Welcome: Randy Dye,

3:30 pm Executive Committee Meeting State Forester for West Virginia

5:30 - 7:00 pm Social Comedy Club Cellar Allegheny SAF Business Meeting
Snowshoe Resort 9:00 - 9:45 am History of Forest Management in WV

Thursday, August 5 Dr. Ken Carvel, WVU Retired

7:00am - 8:00am  Registration 9:45 - 10:15 am Break and Drawing

8:00am - 3:00 pm  Tours Begin: MeadWestvaco 10:15 - 11:00 am Logging History of West Virginia
Ecological Research Forest; Plum Creek, George Collins
Private Consulting Forester Forest 11:00 - 11:45 am Graduate Student Presentation
Management Tour & USFS National then Adjourn and return home safely
Forest Tour; Cass Walk & Frontier Firewood Processing Plant

4:15 pm Shop Tour Cass Scenic Railroad, Cass, WV

5:00 pm - 1172 Cass Dinner Train to Whitaker Station

Websites for Information

Cass Railroad Information: http://www.cassrailroad.com

Snowshoe Mountain/Golfing Information: http://www.snowshoemtn.com
Directions

Cass, WV: www.mapquest.com, type in Cass, WV

Snowshoe Resort: www.mapquest.com, type in Snowshoe, WV

A golfing package has been set up for SAF Members. The Raven golf course is located at the Snowshoe Mountain Resort. Special
rates of $49 are set up for SAF Members. There have been tee times reserved for August 4th at 8:00 am to 8:20 am and 10:00 am
to 10:20 am. If you would like to reserve another time, call Gary Williams with the Raven Golf Course at (304) 572-6545. These
special rates also apply for golfing on Friday, August 6th in the afternoon and Saturday afternoon on August 7th. You need to
mention that you are attending the Allegheny Society Meeting to get the special rates. More info at www.snowshoemtn.com
Rooms are available at Snowshoe Mountain or at Cass Railroad State Park. You can call Snowshoe Mountain toll-free at
1-877-4414FUN, or go to www.snowshoemtn.com. Cass can be reached at 1-800-CALL-WVA or online at www.cassrailroad.com

When you call Snowshoe remember to mention you are artending the SAF meeting.

Inn at Snowshoe $ 75/day Mountain Lodge 1 bedroom  $110/day

Highland House Junior Studio ~ $112/day Mountain Lodge 2 bedroom ~ $140/day
Payments for Meeting and Dinner Train can be put in one check. Make checks payable to WV SAF.
Send Payments To: Steve Stasny, WVSAF Deadline for early registration is July 1, 2004

P.O. Box 187 A late fee of $20 will be assessed for all
Summersville, WV 266510187 registrations postmarked after July 1, 2004
Registration Form
Name: Email:
Address: Phone Number:
Print on Name Tag:

SAF Member* ____@%66 Total _ Dinner Train @%30 Total Adults
Non Member** __ __ @$86 Total @%20 Total Ages 5-12
Student Member @%$55 Tortal _ @%10 Total Ages 5/under
Walk-ins @$100 Total ____
Late Fee*** $20 Total ___ Total Enclosed: $ -
Choice of Tour
No. ____ MeadWestvaco Ecological Research Forest
No. ____ Plum Creek, USFS Mongahela National Forest, Private Consulting Forester Tour
No. Cass Town Tour, Railroad Shop, Frontier Firewood Processing Center
*Price Includes Transportation, Box Lunch and Breaks Bring appropriate field clothes and wet weather gear. Tours
**Price Includes Transportation, Box Lunch and Breaks will be at high elevations so a light jacket may be needed

***Late Fee assessed if postmarked after July 1, 2004 No refunds will be given after July 1, 2004















Allegheny Society of American Foresters
Executive Committee Meeting Minutes of February 18, 2004

Attendees:

Allegheny Officers: K. Jolly, Chair; K. Kane, Past-Chair; R. Billingham, Sec/Treas; N. Karger, R. Siefert, M.
Fajvan, ]. Perdue, and H. Wurzbacher, Exec. Comm. Members; ]. Winieski, Exec. Dir.; M. Lester, Council Rep.
Division/Chapter Officers & Committee Representatives: D. Miller, PA Div.Chr.; S. Resh, MD-DE Div.Chr.; G.
Juergens, WV Div.Pst.Chr.; D. Galway, NJ Chr; F. Hennion, NJ ViceChr.; R. Cary, PA Pinchot Chr.; R. LaBar,
PA Pinchot Pst.Chr.; M. Buccowich, PA Valley Forge Chr.; C. Newlon, Comm.Chr.; G. Pierson, Ad Hoc; R.
Sheay, Endow Fund Ad Hoc & Audit Comm Chr.; M. Webb, Alleg. Past-Chr.; D. Rossman, SW Gateway Chair.

Minutes from Previous Executive Committee Meeting:

No discussion; approved as published in the Allegheny News

Treasurer’s Report:

2003 Treasurer’s Report was reviewed and approved (copy in Spring 2004 Allegheny News). End of the year
balances: Checking: $12,312.35; Endowment Savings: $33,216.90; Endowment CD: $0 (this amount was
transferred to Endowment Savings for the transfer to the new treasurer). It was remarked that the Allegheny is in
the best financial situation that it has been in for a while. Current Treasurer’s Report was distributed. Current
balances: Checking: $12,061.48; Endowment Savings: $6,399.43; Endowment CD: $29,115.00. Because the
interest rate on the CD is so low, a committee was formed to find a better place to invest the funds. R. Sheay will
chair this committee. K. Kane and F. Hennion will be committee members. K. Kane mentioned that we can now
receive donations of securities into a Merrill Lynch account. T his option allows a donor to continue to receive
dividends while also receiving a tax credit for the donation. One of our members has donated $5000 in securities.
All interested in this donation option should talk to K. Kane. Many thanks to R. Sheay for auditing the books.
The current Treasurer’s Report (as of 2/18/2004) was reviewed and approved pending date corrections.

Allegheny Endowment Fund Report:

R. Sheay indicated that $21,385 was contributed by 139 members and 8 organizations. A letter went out today to
18 forest industries to solicit contributions. M. Webb said that the PA strategy is for chapter chairs to contact
designees as to how to develop a list of forest products industries in PA - a list will be generated and then given to
people who will call the industries for support. The goal of the Endowment Fund is to reach $40,000. This fund
is used to help fund educational efforts/trainings and for outreach. Sheay will write an article about the fund for
the Allegheny News.

Future Meeting Schedule:

Summer 2004: WV is hosting. It will be Aug. 4-6 at Snowshoe Resort & Cass Railroad and will highlight the
history of logging in WV. The meeting will include a tour of the Mead Westvaco facility, a BBQ at the train
station, and a possible golf tournament. Note that WV is selling this year’s print for $35.

Winter 2005: Pinchot will host. The meeting is likely to be in the Scranton area. NJ offered to help with this
meeting if the location ends up near the PA/N] border.

Summer 2005: The Plateau Chapter will plan this meeting.

Winter 2006: Valley Forge Chapter will plan this meeting.

Summer 2006: This meeting will be cancelled due to the National Convention meeting in Pittsburgh.

Council Report (M. Lester):
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Leadership Academy: It will be May 22-25, 2004 at the Lied Conference Center, National Arbor Day Farm in
Nebraska City, NE. The Academy is now open to all leaders within SAF and also open to some companies that
are interested. Allegheny needs leaders who can “take the reigns.” Tuition is $275 (room & meals are separate
cost. Attendees can double up in the rooms to reduce cost. There is room for 70 people. SAF hopes to sell it out.
Presidential Field Forester Award: The National Capital is interested in submitting nominations this year. It is
open to everyone and Lester will accept nominations. Nominees should be sent from chairs of state divisions and
the National Capital. This award recognizes someone who spent his/her career in the field, making a difference
on the ground by practicing good forestry. There are a lot of people that are doing good work, but we never seem
to get many nominations. Please go back to your divisions and send in nominees. Nominations should be in to
Lester by May 1. Lester will give Presidential award nomination packet to Billingham to send out.
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(Continued from page 19)

presented at last year’s summer meeting. This was ready for the big anniversary celebration.

Forester Fund Grants: N. Karger said that the “History of PA Forestry Video” is almost done. The PA Division

wants to get it on the air. They are still deciding how to distribute it. D. Galway said that NJ’s outreach project,

“Get the Word Out on Forestry” is not quite done yet. They began with a mailing to all 566 NJ municipalities

and will follow up with personal contact with municipal officials. They will sponsor a booth when the NJ League

of Municipalities meets in Atlantic City. Both the PA and N]J grantees must submit a final report into SAF
headquarters via the Allegheny Chair in order to receive the remaining 20% of the grant funds.
New Business:

Approval of 2004 Budget: Discussion Notes: K. Kane has arranged a property tax forum (Mar. 23) from which all
profits will go to the Allegheny SAF. It is not known how much money it may bring in. It was decided that we will
fund two people for Leadership Academy participation at $1000 out of the Endowment funds. The budget was
approved recognizing that it indicates a possible deficit. The finances will be reviewed again at the summer meeting.

2004 ALLEGHENY SAF BUDGET

Projected Income Projected Expenses

Dues $ 12,750.00 HSD Assessment $ 500.00

Section Meetings  $ 1,500.00 (A} Allegheny News $ 6,400.00 (C]

Vol. Contributions $ 1,000.00 (B] Exec. Dir. Stip/Exp $ 6,600.00

Check Acct. Interest$ 15.00 Chair Nat. Conv. Exp  $ 1,000.00 (D]
Leadership Academy  $ 1,000.00 [E]
Student Travel $ 900.00 (F]
Awards $ 200.00
Administrative $ 200.00 [G]
Exec. Dir. Bonus $ 500.00 [H]

Total $ 15,265.00 Total $ 17,300.00 {1]

NOTES:

[A] This figure represents the minimum contribution expected from the respective Division/Chapter that hosts the Allegheny Section
Meetings (e.g., the minimum expected from the Winter Meeting is $1,000, and $500 from the Summer Meeting). In the past, Divisions/
Chapters have contwributed significantly above the minimum level (in 2003, the Meeting Hosts contributed $2,800). However, on a few
occasions, when the Section meeting was not very profitable/or actually lost money, no contribution has been made.

[B] Voluntary donations are hard to quantify, and are frequently specifically earmarked to non-budgetary items (e.g., Endowment Fund, R.
Forbes Art Contest). In 2003, the amount of non-designated contributions (e.g., available for general budget expenditures) was $160.

IC] This figure assumes receipt of paper donations; otherwise, this amount could be $1,600 (approx.) higher ($400/issue).

[D} If Chair can get employer to cover travel expense, this amount may not be needed; however, if employer support is unavailable, this
stipend amount will be needed.

[E] This figure is for a stipend to support sending two Allegheny Officer/Leaders to the Leadership Academy. This money will come out of
the Endowment Fund.

[F] This figure reflects $400 for Winter Meeting travel support, and $500 for Nat. Convention travel support.

|G] Postage, etc. We will need to purchase additional Allegheny SAF letterhead/envelopes this year.

(H] Bonus suggested by R. Sheay. Exec. Comm. has previously expressed support for increasing pay for Exec. Dir. position, budget
allowing.

2006 National Convention: We accepted the hosting of the 2006 Convention in Pittsburgh. We will not need to
do anything until 18 months ahead of time. The President will appoint three chairs to help with the convention
(General Chair, Program Chair, and Arrangements Chair). If you are interested, let M. Lester know. These
appointments will occur within the next six weeks. Note: for future budget planning purposes, it was noted that
the Allegheny Section will receive a $10,000 allotment from the National Office following the 2006 Convention.
Policy Items: R. Seifert said that the PA Council of Professional Foresters is working on lobbying for licensing in
PA. They have engaged a lobbyist and are looking for sponsors for legislation.

Division/Chapter Reports:
NJ (D. Galway): Open Space is a problem, along with T&E species. Proposed legislation would seriously limit
what can be done in the forest. Forest Stewardship legislation has been proposed, emphasizing a commitment to
long-term benefits of forestland. Development has increased in the Highlands. The survival of forestry in NJ may
be decided in the next six months.
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Coming Events

July

12-17  18™ North American Forest Biology
Workshop at Michigan Tech University in
Houghton, MI. More information can be

found at forestbiology.org

August

4-6 Allegheny SAF Summer Meeting, hosted by
the West Virginia Division, “The History of
Logging in West Virginia” at the Snowshoe
Resort near Cass, WV. Ride on the Cass
Railroad and other events; see page 13

September
15 Deadline for articles and photos for the
Fall 2004 issue of The Allegheny News

October
2-5 Joint SAF/CIF National Convention in
Edmonton, Alberta, Canada

13-15 Northeast Watershed Forest Managers
Annual Meeting, “The Importance of the
NJ Highlands.” Contact Frank Hennion
973-827-1325 or Ron Farr 973-831-3358

14 Roach-Bauer Forestry Forum, Kane
Country Club in Kane, PA. Speaker will be
Dr. Charles Strauss of Penn State School of
Forest Resources. Call AHUG for
reservations at 814-837-8550 or fax at
814-837-4950

December

15 Deadline for articles and photos for the
Winter 2004-05 issue of The Allegheny
News

February 2005
Allegheny SAF Winter Meeting hosted by
the Pinchot SAF Chapter

Future Allegheny SAF Meetings
Summer 2005 - Plateau Chapter

Winter 2006 - Valley Forge Chapter

Summer 2006 - Cancelled because of 2006 SAF
National Convention hosted by
Allegheny SAF in Pittsburgh, PA

Future SAF National Conventions

October 19-23, 2005 - Fort Worth, Texas

October 25-29, 2006 - Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania
Hosted by Allegheny SAF
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Allegheny SAF
Committee Chairs

Auditing”
Ronald J. Sheay
12 Glenwood Lane
Srockton, NJ 08559
(h) 609-397-7886

Awards*
Howard G. Wurzbacher
17374 N. Main Street Ext.
Tirusville, PA 16354
(o) 814-484-9954
(h) 814-589-7538
hwurzbache@state.pa.us

Communications*
Available - contact Ken Jolly

Continuing Forestry
Education Coordinator*
Mark Vodak
PO Box 231 Cook College
Rutgers University
New Brunswick, NJ 08903
(0) 7329328243
(h) 609-758-9449
vodak@aesop.rutgers.edu

Education Committee (ad hoc)
Mark R. Webb
11021 Route 6
Union City, PA 16438
(o/h) 814-663-5393
() 814-663-4008
mrkrwebb@earthlink.net

Education Endowment
Fund (ad hoc)
Ronald J. Sheay
12 Glenwood Lane
Stockton, NJ 08559
(h) 609-397-7886

Forest History (ad hoc)
Ronald J. Sheay
12 Glenwood Lane
Stockton, Nj 08559
(h) 609-397-7886

Forest Science Coordinator*
Mary Ann Fajvan
Div. of Forestry WVU
PO Box 6125
Morgantown, WV 26506
(0) 304-293-3411, ext. 2423
(h) 304-8924515
() 304-293-2441

Membership*

Kim C. Steiner
Forest Resources Lab
Penn State University

University Park, PA 16802
{0) 8148659351
(h) 814-234.8754

Nominations*
Ken Kane
103 Tionesta Avenue
Kane, PA 16735
(o) 814-837.9391
(h) 814-837-8357
(f) 814-837-9633

Policy & Legislative (PLAN)*
Timothy A. Kaden
724 Green Winged Trail
Camden, DE 19934
(0) 302-739-4811
(h) 302-697-7066

Program*
Ned R. Karger
305 Kinzua Avenue
Kane, PA 16735
(o) 814-837-6941
(h) 814-837-6819
() 814-837-8401

nkarger@collinsco.com

Student Coordinating (ad hoc)
Kim C. Steiner
Forest Resources Lab
Penn State University
University Park, PA 16802
(0) 814-865-9351
(h) 814-234.8754

Student Quiz Bowl
Elizabeth A. Brantley
Penn State Mt. Alto
1 Campus Drive
Mt Alto, PA 17237
(0) 717-749-6200
(h) 717-337-1284
eab8@psu.ed

Tellers*
Susan L. Stout
US Forest Service
PO Box 267
Irvine, PA 16329
(o) 814-563-1040
(h) 814-726-2023
sstout/ne_wa@fs.fed.us

*Standing Committees
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Allegheny Society of American Foresters

Chairman

Kenneth W. Jolly

6 Landings Court
Annapolis, MD 21403

(0) 410-260-8502

(h) 410-263-1989

(f) 410-260-8596
kjolly@dnr.state.md.us

Mary Ann Fajvan
Forestry/West Virginia Univ.
PO Box 6125
Morgantown, WV 26506
(o) 304-243-2941
(h) 304-8924515
mfajvan@wvu.edu

Executive Director
Jack Winieski

Officers
Chairman-Elect Secretary/Treasurer Past Chairman
Kim C. Steiner Rachel R. Billingham Kenneth C. Kane
Forest Resources Lab 95 Black Walnut Drive 103 Tionesta Avenue
Penn State University Etters, PA 17319 Kane, PA 16735-1236
University Park, PA 16802 (o) 717-783-0385 (o) 8148379391
(o) 8148659351 (h) 7179324802 (h) 814-837-8357
(h) 814.234-8754 (f) 717-783-5109 (f) 8148379633
steiner@psu.edu tbillingha@state.pa.us gtmake@pennswoods.net

Executive Committee

Ned R. Karger Jack L. Perdue Roy A. Siefert
305 Kinzua Avenue 5112 Main Street RR2 Box 92A
Kane, PA 16735 Grasonville, MD 21638 Middlebury Center, PA 16935
(o) 814-837-6941 (o) 410-260-8505 (0) 570-724-2868
(h) 814-837-6819 () 410-260.8595 (h) 570-376-2951
() 814-837-8401 jperdue@dnr.state.md.us () 570-724-6575
nkarger@collinsco.com

rsiefert@state.pa.us

Council Representative
Michael B. Lester

244 Indian Creek Drive
PO Box 699 Mechanicsburg, PA 17050
Dillsburg, PA 17019-0699 (o) 717-787-2708
(0) 717-432-3646; (h) 717-432-3646 (h) 717-763-7072
(f) 717432-3646 () 717-783-5109

ansaf@paonline.com

milester@state.pa.us

Maryland/Delaware
Steven F. Resh
Allegany College of MD
12401 Willowbrook Road
Cumberland, MD 21502-2596
(o) 301-784-5307
(h) 301-722-2834
sresh@allegany.edu

Keystone
Thomas L. Wieland
Glatfelter
228 South Main Street
Spring Grove, PA 17362
(0) 717-2254711, ext. 2248
(h) 717-225-2850
twieland@glatfelter.com

Rothrock

Marc McDill
906 S. Sparks Street
State College, PA 16801
(0) 814-865-1602
(f) 814-865-3725
mem 14@psu’edu
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Division Chairs

New Jersey Pennsylvania West Virginia
Dennis M. Galway David F. Miller Lloyd R. (Rudy) Williams, II
PO Box 789 21 South Main Sereet Division of Forestry Bldg 13
Bernardsville, N] 07480 Russell, PA 16345 1900 Kanawha Blvd East
(o) 908-696-9133 (o) 814-723.5801 Charleston, WV 25305-0180
(f) 908-696-9134 (h) 814-726-2479 (o) 3045582788
dgalway@bellatlantic.net () 814-723-2402 (f) 304-558-0413
dfmaei@hotmail.com rangerrudy@aol.com
Chapter Chairs
Northern Hardwood Pinchot Plateau
Jason A. Albright Richard E. Cary Cecile M. Stelter
876 S. Michael Road 3133 Grist Mill Road 1771 Breedtown Road
St. Marys, PA 15857 Orefield, PA 18069-2345 Titusville, PA 16354
(0) 814.765-0821 (0) 610-395.9360 (o) 814-437-3368
(h) 814.834-4673 rcarycf@aol.com (h) 814-827-3758
jasalbrigh@state.pa.us (f) 814-432-2528
cstelter@state.pa.us
Valley Forge Western Gateway
Mark P. Buccowich Craig W. Ostheim
417 Brandham Way 208 Kennel Road
Downingtown, PA 19335 Ebensburg, PA 15931
(o) 610-557-4029 (0) 8144724018
mbuccowich@fs.fed.us (h) 814-266-7083

cwosmo@aol.com



